


The first order of business was approval of the 2019 annual meeting minutes. Todd Sanders moved for 

approval and Erma Polly seconded. The minutes were approved by a voice vote of the attending 

members. 

Brian Trenhaile gave The Treasurer's Report for 2019. Mr.Trenhaile discussed the financial highlights for 

the year and pointed to the fact that the credit union is financially strong. On a motion from Terry 

Pauley, a second from Jessica Ray and an affirmative voice vote from the attendees, the Treasurer's 

report was approved. A copy can be found in the Original Minutes Book. 

Next, the two oversight committee reports were presented. Committee Chair Todd Sanders presented 

the Credit Committee Report and gave observations regarding loan volume in 2019. Committee Chair 

Dan Jaegers presented the Supervisory Committee Report and summarized the internal control review 

procedures performed by that group. On a motion made by Todd Sanders and a second from Wade 

Forsythe, the committee reports were approved by a voice vote of the members that were present. 

Board President McClure then turned the meeting over to Jacki Swank for the President's Report. 

President's Report 

Ms. Swank discussed highlights from the year including the following items: 

• 2019 was another good year for the credit union. We continue to have a strong financial

position and are able to pay a competitive dividend rate along with offering competitive loan

rates.

• In 2019, the Credit Union updated the Membernet online banking system by giving it a cleaner,

updated look. We also anticipate having check images available soon.

• The Credit Union now offers the ability to sign loan documents electronically in a more secure

environment.

• Debit card balances became live in November 2019.

• Ms. Swank discussed the fact mobile banking, remote deposit capture, and a new face to our

website are a few of the items that are on the 2020 horizon.

In closing, President Swank stated that the credit union looks forward to another successful year in 

2020. She thanked the attendees for their membership and told them how the credit union valued each 

of them. She took the moment to invite the attendees to stay after the meeting to have refreshments 

and a chance to win one of the many door prizes. 

At that moment, President Swank turned the meeting back over to Doug McClure. 

Old Business 

Mr. McClure opened the floor for old business and there was none. 






